A Message from the Clery **Report Coordinator**



Dear Seminary Community,

On behalf of the Department of Facilities and Safety, I extend you a sincere welcome and best wishes for your tenure with Memphis Theological Seminary.

At its heart, the Clery Act is a consumer protection law designed to keep current campus community members, prospective students, and employees well-informed and make institutions of higher education like MTS safer places. By the federal regulations of the Clery Act, Memphis Theological publishes crime and fire statistics for the three most recent calendar years and security-related policies and procedures.

This information is distributed each year to enrolled students and current employees and is also made available to prospective employees and students on the Memphis Theological Seminary website site at:

http://memphisseminary.edu/student-resources/campussecurity/

The Department of Facilities and Safety's Annual Security and Fire Safety Report informs our prospective and current students, faculty, and staff of the general procedures for reporting crimes on and off-campus and includes tips on preventing property theft and crimes of violence, including physical and sexual assaults.

The Department of Facilities and Safety prepares this report in cooperation with the local law enforcement agencies surrounding our campus.

Campus crime, arrest, and referral statistics include those reported to the MTS Department of Facilities and Safety, designated campus officials (including, but not limited to, directors, deans, department heads, advisors to students or student organizations), and local law enforcement agencies.

Each year, an e-mail notification is made to all enrolled students, faculty, and staff with a link that will take you to this report. Physical copies of the information may also be obtained at the Memphis Theological Seminary Facilities and Safety office on the MTS campus located at 139 Roberta Dr. or by calling 901-334-5870.

Prospective students may obtain a paper copy of this report from Admissions located in the Brown Shannon Hall on the MTS campus or by calling 901-334-5870. Prospective employees may receive a hard copy from the President's office in Founder's Hall outside the President's Office or by calling 901-334-5870. The website address will be attached to the Memphis Theological Seminary employment application. Prospective students and employees may also review the report by visiting

http://memphisseminary.edu/student-resources/campussecurity/.

I thank you for taking the time to read the 2023 (reporting for 2022) MTS Annual Security and Fire Safety Report and encourage you to study the report in its entirety. I hope you will utilize this reporting and the information herein to make the best possible decisions about your safety and security and that of others.

Your team is here to be of service to you and to help make your time here as enjoyable and safe as possible. Please do not hesitate to contact the Facilities office if there is something that you see that needs to be addressed or is unacceptable concerning the conditions or safety of the MTS campus. We cannot manage your concerns without this crucial information.

Please get in touch with the Facilities Manager, Greg Spencer, for any questions at 901-334-5870. mailto:gspencer@memphisseminary.edu

Thank you for your time and attention. As always, stay vigilant and stay safe.

Blessings,

Greg Spencer

Facilities and Safety Office The Office of the Clery Report Coordinator